
 

 

February 12, 2021 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians,  

As most of you are aware, Victorian Premier Daniel Andrews, announced a 5 day 

lockdown of Victoria from midnight tonight until midnight Wednesday.  He also 

announced that if students can learn from home, they must learn from home for 

these 3 days, that is from Monday February 15 until Wednesday February 17. We 

will begin the process of remote learning for the next 3 school days through a 

combination of Microsoft Teams meetings and information on class pages on 

MyPenola.   

It is important that I reiterate from the outset of this communication that the safety 

of the Penola Community is our first priority in our decision making.  I also wish to 

reiterate that we are aware that life has become challenging for many within our 

school community and that this Christ-centred school community wants to provide 

the best support and connection that we can achieve in these difficult times. 

Penola Catholic College supports the Government’s position to provide educational 

supervision to the dependents of essential workers who cannot work from home 

and/or vulnerable students throughout Term 2.   These people play a critical role in 

the safety of our community.    If you believe your family is unable to facilitate 

remote learning due to being essential workers or for other specific reasons, 

could you please complete the following form, by clicking on the link below 

to register your child by midday Sunday February 14 to enable us to plan 

appropriate supervision and support.  Later requests will be considered, but 

we are trying to ascertain the level of current need for next week.  

Click here to register your child for supervision at school 

I must reiterate that for those students who come to school, Penola can provide 

supervision only, to support these students accessing the remote learning plan.  

The supervisors will not be actively engaged in teaching; the student’s regular 

teachers will do this remotely and will not be on campus. Students attending school 

will be required to wear masks whilst indoors.   A member of the Leadership team 

or Wellbeing team will contact each family seeking supervision, to discuss your 

specific needs.      

Once we ascertain the number of people seeking supervision, we will provide more 

information about what that will look like. I can let you know that supervision of 

these students will take place at the Senior Campus, 29 Gibson Street, 

Broadmeadows, as there is more space to ensure that students are socially 

isolating effectively. The Junior Campus will effectively be closed to all staff and 

students. In the interest of community safety we will be working to minimise the 

number of people who need to come on site at the Senior Campus which will mean 

that the gates will be closed and students will need to enter through reception.   

I hope and pray that all within our Penola Catholic College community remain safe 

and well. 

Regards 

 

Chris Caldow 
Principal 
 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=MKDhY9_0AEWzThV2yb6SDwrXCtFBq5ZDoacFWMJYm9RUNDA0Wjg2U1hFNzlSR005S083UU9DUlZJMiQlQCN0PWcu

